


TELLURIDE REGIONAL AIRPORT AUTHORITY 

BOARD MEETING 
December 19, 2019 -12:00 p.m. 

TERMINAL BUILDING - Observation Lounge 
Conference Call # 970-728-8606 Code: 81435 

Planning Committee Meeting - 10: 15 AM: Meeting with Airport Manager to 
Review 2020 meeting schedule and committees. Following the Meeting: Airport Tour 
with the new Mayor of the Town of Telluride, Mayor DaLanie Young. 

REGULAR AGENDA 

1) 12:00 PM CALL TO ORDER 

2) 12:05 PM PUBLIC COMMENTS 

3) 12: 10 PM A. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: November 21, 2019 Action 
Needed

B. CHAIR REPORT - Crosby

C. 2020 Board Meeting Schedule

D. FINANCIAL

Action Needed 

1. Ratification of Airport expenditures Nov 2019 Action
Needed

2. 2020 Budget Adoption: Action Needed

E. EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORTS
1. Noise Abatement
2. Planning - 12/19 Meeting@ 10:15 a.m.
3. Marketing - No Meeting
4. Finance - No Meeting

F. COLORADO FLIGHTS ALLIANCE REPORT - Skinner

G. Airport 101  - Capital Grant Funding - Maenpa

4) 12:40 PM AIRPORT MANAGER UPDATE 

5) 12:55 PM NEW BUSINESS 

6) 1:00 PM ADJOURN 

Next Airport Authority Board Meeting - January 16, 2020@ 12:00p.m. 
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Kenny Maenpa presented the proposed 2020 budget. 

The 2020 Operating budget is a conservative budget, with an increase of 5% in total cash flow. The 

current financials are out-performing the 2019 budget and total profit is up 6-8% over 2018. 

There was discussion on the increase in the employee health insurance policy. Clifford pointed out that 
the current policy with RMHP does not cover any out of state medical treatment. The policy was 

shopped and the results will be reviewed to secure the best policy for the staff. 

The 2020 Capital budget was reviewed. Highlights include: Project #1- Environmental review and design 
for a new SRE building; the SCADP grant ($250,000); design for the new hangar; possible buy-in to the 

adjacent solar garden with a 20 year subscription; RNAV and LPV approach finalization; and new 
equipment purchases. 

The 2020 equipment purchases include: new snow blower (to solve the bottleneck situation in snow 

removal), a 6-person ramp cart, replacement of Gate #2, line striper, the continuation of the 
lease/purchase of the fuel truck, and an allowance for surplus equipment. 

Clifford Hanson left at 1:01pm. 

D. Committee Reports

1. Noise Abatement - Kenny Maenpa -There was a C130 doing some touch and gos that flew down the
valley to Placerville. Kenny was able to contact the Pilot and he apologized.

2. Planning Committee- Larry Crosby-The Committee met today. They discussed Kenny Maenpa's
review process and noted the possibility that his contract could be extended for an additional year with

no revisions.
They also discussed Telluride Stone and their lease contract. There is currently no escalation feature in

the contract.
3. Marketing - There was no Marketing meeting.

4. Finance -The Finance Committee has not met since the Budget meeting. Larry Crosby thanked Lynne
Beck and Gary Bash for their work on the budget.

E. Colorado Flight Alliance Report

Matt Skinner was absent at this point and there was no official report. 

Kenny Maenpa outlined the additional DAC flight that is being added for the holidays and February and 

March. 

4. Airport Manager Report

Kenny Maenpa 

Updates: 

- The new electric equipment building is substantially complete.

- The new commercial kitchen will be substantially complete next week.

- Operations - all seasonal maintenance is complete. This includes: parking lot signage, the gas line and meter 

relocation in Hangar 29, the new plow is in operation, AWOS - replaced visibility and upgraded the ceilometer.

- The RFP for the new hangar design went out and 5 proposals have been received.

- Kenny has ordered a mobile charging station for the terminal area. There was discussion about adding an 
electric car charging port in the parking lot.
- The SCASDP grant has been closed out.

- TEX will start collecting PFCs in January.

- Kenny is abating rent for Boutique Air for the winter season while they are not servicing TEX.

- A three-year agreement is in place with Thyme in Telluride for the catering service in the new commercial 
kitchen.

- The RNAV LPV agreement is going out to operators. The goal is for the approach to go out as a public approach 
next winter (2020-2021).

- TEX has leased a de-ice truck from DAC for $1/year. DAC aircraft will be de-iced for the cost of the de-ice 

material.
































